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	FTA New Starts Projects Quarterly Review Meeting

Today, the FTA New Starts Projects Quarterly Review Meeting began with opening statements from Leslie Rogers, FTA Regional Administrator, Region IX.  He introduced Charlene Lorenzo as the newest member of the FTA/FHWA Metropolitan Office.  Mr. Rogers acknowledged the attendance of Metro staff at the West Coast New Starts Roundtable Meeting.  In an effort to streamline processes, FTA is soliciting comments and suggestions from Metro staff on the New Starts process. 

I provided an overview of the issues Metro will face from the lack of transportation funds in the State Budget and touched on some of the initiatives we are exploring to increase revenues to fund projects in the Long Range Transportation Plan, such as the recently created Ad-Hoc Congestion Pricing Committee.  I summarized the current status of the Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension and mentioned the Expo LRT Project and the new 65-foot articulated bus for the Orange Line.
Board Chair Pam O’Connor joined the meeting and was recognized by Mr. Rogers as the only chairperson from throughout his region to ever attend a Quarterly Review Meeting; praising her interest and attention to transportation matters.  Chair O’Connor acknowledged the great work and partnership between Metro and FTA and expressed her desire to continue to be involved in future meetings.
Charles Safer provided an update on pending litigation and noted the expiration of the Consent Decree.  Jack Eckles provided an update on construction safety and security on the Metro Rail System and Larry Kelsey provided an update on the 2550 Rail Vehicle Program.
Rick Thorpe highlighted the status of Metro’s Construction Program including the Eastside and Exposition LRT Projects and the new I-405 HOV Lane Project with Caltrans.
Dennis Mori noted the addition of Jim Cohen to Eastside Team to replace Eli Choueiry who recently resigned.  He provided an update on Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension quarterly accomplishments including the completion of 2 million manhours without incident.  

Eric Olson provided updates on the Mid-City/Exposition LRT Phase 1 and Phase 2 Projects.  Brad McAllester and David Mieger provided updates the Long Range Transportation Plan and Planning Corridor Projects.  

The next FTA New Start Projects Quarterly Review Meeting is tentatively scheduled for November 28, 2007.
Supervisor Knabe Appointed to U.S. Homeland Security Advisory Council

Congratulations to Supervisor Don Knabe, who was appointed yesterday by U.S. Secretary of Homeland Security Michael Chertoff to the Homeland Security Advisory Council.  Supervisor Knabe has played an active role on one of the advisory council's subcommittees for the past five years and will also serve as chairman of the State and Local Officials Senior Advisory Committee.  Given the ever-increasing importance of transit security issues, it is an asset for Metro to have one of its board members actively engaged at the federal level with the cabinet agency directly responsible for homeland security.
Mobility 21 Summit Steering Committee

Yesterday, the Mobility 21 Summit Steering Committee was held at the OCTA offices.  Approximately 50 members, consisting of business, community and transportation leaders and elected officials from across Southern California, met to plan the 6th Annual Mobility 21 Transportation Summit.  The four breakout sessions covering transportation funding, mobility and congestion, project delivery and transportation and climate change were discussed in detail and speakers for each session were recommended.  The Mobility 21 Summit will take place on Monday, November 5, 2007, from 8:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m. at the Ontario Convention Center in Ontario, California.
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